
GEORGIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
Review Hearing & Board Meeting  

March 28, 2008 
 
The Board Meeting for the Georgia Board of Dentistry was held on Friday, March 28, 2008 at 
the Professional Licensing Boards, 237 Coliseum Drive, Macon, Georgia. 
 
The following Board members were 
present: 
 

Others Present:  

Dr. Clark Carroll        
Dr. Tom Godfrey, DMD – Vice President 
Dr. Becky Carlon, DMD  
Dr. Henry Cook, DDS 
Dr. Isaac Hadley, DMD 
Dr. Logan Nalley, DMD 
Dr. Barry Stacey, DDS 
 
 

Anita Martin, Executive Director 
Eva Holmes, Board Secretary 
Reagan Dean, Board Attorney 
Dr. Edward Trimmier 
Anthony L. Cochran, Attorney 
Kim Stroup, Reviewing Officer 
 
 

 
Dr. Carroll established that a quorum was present and the board meeting that was scheduled to 
begin at 9:00 a.m., was called to order at 9:07 a.m.  Dr. Carroll declared a recess to the board 
meeting and the Agency Review Hearing was called to order.   
 
AGENCY REVIEW HEARING 
An Agency Review Hearing was held on Dr. Edward Trimmier.  The Board voted to revoke the 
license of Dr. Trimmier. 
 
At the conclusion of the Agency Review Hearing, the Board reconvened at 12:25 p.m. 
 
Executive Session -  
Dr. Carlon made a motion, Dr. Cook seconded and the Board voted to enter into Executive 
Session in accordance with O.C.G.A §43-1-19(h)(2) to deliberate on enforcement matters and to 
receive information on investigative reports, and the Assistant Attorney General’s report.  Voting 
in favor of the motion were those present who included Drs. Godfrey, Hadley, Nalley and 
Stacey. The Board concluded Executive Session in order to vote on these matters and continue 
with the public session. 
 
Discussion Cases -  
• DENT06-0313 –  

o recommendation:  The board attorney will consult with the local District Attorney’s 
office and advise of the board’s decision in this matter. 

• DENT08-0253 –  
o recommendation:  The staff will draft a letter to Smyrna Police Department 

requesting that they notify the board immediately upon the release of licensee.  The 
board recommended that an OMPE will be required at that time. 
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• DENT08-0073 –  

o recommendation:  Licensee has not responded the any of the board’s requests.  The 
board recommended to refer this case back to Drugs & Narcotics for an updated 
report by April 18, 2008.  Also schedule for him to meet with the Investigative 
Committee on April 18, 2008. 

• DENT08-0220 – 
o recommendation:  Schedule for Investigative Interview. 

 
Enforcement –  

• DENT08-0041 
o response: Records were received today; case pending cognizant review of 

records. 
• DENT08-0069 

o recommendation: Close due to no evidence to support claim of practicing 
dentistry without a license. 

• DENT08-0156 
o recommendation:  Close with a signed ceased and desist order accepted. 

 
 
Dr. Carlon moved to approve the recommendations made in the Executive Session.  Dr. Godfrey 
seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for April 18, 2008 at 12:00 p.m.  There being no further business 
to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 1:48 p.m. 
 
 
Minutes recorded by:   Eva Holmes, Board Secretary 
 
Minutes reviewed and edited by:  Anita O. Martin, Executive Director 
 
 
 
These minutes were signed and approved on April 18, 2008. 
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